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Dear Parents and Carers, 

On Monday 15th the Directors of Education from the North Metropolitan Education Region will be coming to 

visit us. Mrs Joanne Harris (Director of Education), Mr Leon Wilson (Assistant Director of Education) and Ms 

Melissa Rinaldi (Coordinator of Regional Operations) will arrive around 9:30am to say hello to our school 

community. We look forward to their visit. 

 

Respect 

Thank You 

Thank you to the staff and students of St Anthony’s Primary School for 

their wonderful donation. We are greatly appreciative of their generosity. 

 

 

Achievement 

Wonderful Work 

It has been fantastic seeing so many students come to the office to “show off” their amazing work. Well 

done everyone, keep the excellent work coming!! 

 

Relationships 

The Board’s Bit 

Voting for the parent representatives for the school Board closes today. Please make sure you return your 

ballot papers to the office by 3:30pm (Friday 12th). We look forward to welcoming our new Board members. 

 

Gidge Gazette 
Gidgegannup Primary School Newsletter 

Web Site:  www.gidgegannupps.wa.edu.au 

Email: Gidgegannup.PS@education.wa.edu.au 

Telephone 9578 4000 

Issue: 3 

Principal:  Michael Kovalevs  

Manager Corporate Services: Mr Gurpreet Singh  

Date: 12 March  2021 

Important Dates:  

Friday           12 March           Hills T20 Cricket Competition 

Tuesday       16  March          Musica Viva Incursion 

Wednesday 17  March          HEC Public Speaking Competition at Gidgegannup PS 

Thursday    18 March           Sculptures By The Sea Yr 3 – 6 

                                            Sculptures By The Bush Pre-Primary – Yr 2  

 

   

 

 

  

                                                                       

                                       

                                          

                              

 

http://www.gidgegannupps.wa.edu.au/
mailto:Gidgegannup.PS@education.wa.edu.au
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3rd Party Services Online Permission Form 

Our school provides access to Department of Education online services. These enhance the contemporary 

learning opportunities available to students and the range of teaching tools available to staff to deliver the 

Western Australian Curriculum.  

 

The Department’s online services currently provide students with access to:  

• individual email and calendar accounts;  

• the internet, with all reasonable care taken by central office and schools to monitor and control students’   

access to websites while at school;  

• online teaching and learning services such as Connect, web-conferencing and digital resources;  

• online file storage and sharing services; and  

• these online services at locations other than school.  

 

Please note that while every reasonable effort is made by schools and the Department to prevent student 

exposure to inappropriate online content when using Department provided online services, it is not possible to 

completely eliminate the risk of such exposure.  

 

You should be aware that the Department has the right to review, audit, intercept, access and disclose 

messages created, received or sent over Department online services. Logs of email transactions and internet 

access data are kept for administrative, legal and security purposes and may be monitored. Similar to other 

corporate records, emails and internet access records are discoverable in the event of legal action and are 

subject to provisions of the Freedom of Information Act 1992. (www.foi.wa.gov.au)  

 

You should also be aware that general internet browsing not conducted via the Department’s network is not 

monitored or filtered by the Department. The Department encourages close family supervision of all internet 

use by children in locations other than school, and strongly recommends the use of appropriate internet 

filtering software. Advice on managing internet use at home can found on the Office of the E-Safety 

Commissioner website (www.esafety.gov.au/iparent).  

 

If you agree to your child using these online services, please complete form from the link or QR code (the QR 

code is also available in your children's classroom). If you cannot access either of these please see me ASAP.  

Third Party Permissions Link  ( 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you for your assistance with this.  

 

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=-RaA4P3Ru0yDsLdutDYWJ2xYnmOclfBGtphRrynI8rRUQk9aUEcyWjdNRjlXVlVFTkI2UVZUUVlITS4u
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Engagement 

2021 Voluntary Contributions 

We would appreciate payment of 2021 voluntary contributions as soon as possible. The contribution is $40 per 

Kindergarten student and $60 per Pre Primary – Year 6 student.  These contributions are an important 

addition to your child’s schooling, as funds collected go towards the purchase of extra classroom resources, or 

subsidies for activities during the year. 

Payment can be made to the office or the classroom teacher by cash or cheque (made out to Gidgegannup 

Primary School).  Payment envelopes are available from the Office or the classroom teacher. Alternatively, 

Direct Deposit is available. 

Gidgegannup PS 

BSB: 633 000 

Account:  156300055 

Please include your child’s surname, room number and the payment reason. 

Eg: Citizen, Room 1 Vol Cons (Voluntary Contributions) 

We would like to thank families who have already paid contributions for this year. 

Connect 

Parent Connect and our School Space (Gidgegannup Primary School's Connect Parent Community) on 

Connect have gone live. If you have given us your email address you will have received an invitation to 

register for Connect. Please register if you have not already done so and you will be associated with your  

children and the School Space. Teachers are creating their class Connect pages which you will have access 

to.  

If you don’t have access to Connect please get in touch with us so that we can rectify this. We have a number 

of parents who have invalid or no email addresses. Please update these as soon as possible so that we can 

get you on to Connect. 

 

In this space you will be able to:  

 view your children’s reports (K-6) 
 receive notices to keep you informed about what is happening, 
 access documents in the Library (Newsletters etc), and 
 be kept up-to-date with events through the calendar. 

Connect is our main source of communication with our school community. Teachers will also be 

communicating with you through your child’s Connect Class. 
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Updating email, contact and medical details  

Please inform the office if there are any changes to medical information, contact details, emergency contact 

details or email addresses. We will be sending forms home to be updated shortly. 

It is important that these are accurate so that we can get in contact with you if needed. We were unable to 

make contact with some families last week as the contact details we have are not accurate. 

 

Kind regards, 

 

Michael Kovalevs 

Principal 
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Chaplain’s Chat! 

Hello Wonderful Gidgegannup PS Families, 

Just wanted to say… I think the Gidgegannup Community are pretty amazing! Despite 2021 Term 1 

commencing with a covid19 late decision lockdown and then an extensive bush fire that affected many people 

in the local and surrounding areas, it has still been awesome to witness the joining together as a local 

Community who totally support and ‘look out’ for one another. In the past few weeks it has been a privilege to 

have visited local support services and attended events at Wooroloo and Gidgegannup and seen this huge 

amazing ‘Care in Action’. 

it was so important that your children quickly returned to school and some form of normality as soon as 

possible and I’m sure many were eager to see their friends after the long holiday break but a reminder that 

I am available if you would like me to meet with your Child to check in on their general well-being. You may 

wish to speak to Mrs Simone Harris or please leave your details at Main Reception and I’ll contact you 

promptly. 

Leila, a Year 6 Student at Bold Park Community School 

thought it would be a great idea to make some very colourful 

sensory cushions for our Gidgegannup students who had 

been directly or indirectly affected by the bush fires. Leila 

thought about her friend who at times can be anxious. Her 

friend was also evacuated during the bush fire and Leila had 

a feeling the cushions would probably be the right thing! Mrs 

Harris and I met with Leila, sister, Mischa and her Mum (also 

called Simone) to receive this awesome donation. When 

asked if her Mum helped to make the cushions, Leila was 

quick to respond that it was her Gran that had taught her and 

given her a sewing machine. Thank you so much Leila – We 

look forward to giving them to our fabulous students. 

 
Friendship Club – We have commenced the Wednesday lunch-time Friendship Club in the Library following 

this term’s topic on ‘Truth’ and our students appear to be enjoying the different activities on offer, valuing their 

friendships and working in teams. Harmony Week and Easter are just two other fun items for Term 1 and 

thank you to Mrs Pettit for your volunteering support with the students! 
 

 

Please go to the following link to register for the ESafety Commissioner’s upcoming webinar dates for ESafety 

Parents Guide to Cyberbullying and on-line drama. https://www.esafety.gov.au/parents “One in five young 

Australians aged 8 to 17 years say they have been socially excluded, threatened or abused online.” This is so 

informative for our Parents and Carers with a Summary Sheet to download. 

Have a great week, Ms Karen  

http://www.esafety.gov.au/parents
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P&C News 

The P&C have some very exciting news for this year! 

We have all had misfortunes over 2020 with Covid 19 and of course the start of 2021 with the Wooroloo fires.  

It has been fantastic to see the community come together although under misfortunate circumstances. We the 

P&C collectively decided that this year for one year only we would try to ease the burden on parents and 

have a fun filled year with less fundraising costs. What this means is we will still be having all our normal 

activities but with minimal or no cost to parents. 

So, we will still have: 

Public Speaking - The P&C will host a morning tea in the library on Wednesday 17th March and if any 

fantastic bakers are among us, can you please assist on the day or donate a treat savoury or sweet? 

Easter Raffle - This year each class will have an Easter egg hunt where each child will receive an egg) there 

will still be a raffle for 3 main prizes at $1 per ticket. This year parent’s do not have to purchase eggs or be 

obliged to buy tickets to will eggs. 

Mother’s Day Stall - We will be holding our Mother’s day stall however we will purchase gifts for your children 

to choose with only a coin donation, this year you do not need to buy a gift for the stall or pay the $5 for the 

gift. 

Small Farm Field Day - This will be kept the same as previous years, we will be looking for helpers for the day 

as per normal and we will be looking for food donations. 

Father’s Day - This year for a change we will be organising a special evening for the kids and dads…. Watch 

this space  

Gidge Show - This will be kept the same as previous years, we will be looking for helpers for the day as per 

normal and we will be looking for food donations. 

Halloween Disco - We have yet to vote on this but it was a great success last year. 

Containers for Change - We will be allocated bins soon for this and we will place them in a drop point on the 

school grounds when we avail of the bins we will let everyone know. 

After school sport activities - We have been approached by the City of Swan’s project manager, we spoke 

about the fact that we cannot retain before and after school care at GPS. He suggested that if there was a 

need for something after school then we could have 2 days a week of sport activity from 3pm-4.30pm. The 

kids would be supervised by the sporting club so parents did not need to attend. We have put out a voting slip 

on Facebook to see if we have enough kids willing to participate to make this viable. This would be sponsored 

by the City of Swan for 2 terms.  

Fire Relief Fund - The P&C have been approached by many people asking if we could take donations for 

people impacted by fire. We have opened an account especially for this purpose and have already received 

some donations. This money will be used to fund the community as well as those in the school. You would 

have seen us at the community gathering at Percy Cullen oval last Saturday where we dawned the school 

uniform and had some fun. We gave away a lot of stationary and it was great to be part of the community. 

But wait, there is more! We will be planning some more special events throughout the year and with a large 

committee that we now have, we look forward to seeing the smiles on all the kids’ faces which is what we aim 

for each year. If you have ever considered joining the P&C now is the perfect time jump on board and show 

your support! 

Jo Appelbee – P&C President 
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P&C News 

 

 Thank You EMRC  
 
 

               

 
In 2020, The P&C once again had the fantastic opportunity to apply for a grant through the EMRC Community Grants 
Program. We were again successful with our application and were able to source a wonderful new cubby house and 8 
wooden picnic tables for our early education area.  
 
The association held a working bee in November, it was a great turn out and we got to see the cubby house established 
and picnic tables secured.  
 
Our students have loved their new cubby at recess and lunch and are thankful they no longer have to sit on the concrete 
to eat their lunch.  
 
As part of the P&C we help to raise our children with an understanding of community spirit and this opportunity is a 
great example of that.  
We would like to say a huge thank you to EMRC and acknowledge their assistance with this project and for providing the 

opportunity to our community. We look forward to working with them again in the future. 
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  COMMUNITY NEWS 
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  COMMUNITY NEWS 

State Schoolboys 12 Years & Under AFL Team.  

Trials for this year's State Team which will take place during 1st term and the April School holidays. This is for any 

student born in 2009 or 2010 that you believe may be interested in trialling for the state schoolboys AFL team.  Please 

note that only players turning 11 and 12 years of age in 2021 are eligible to nominate.    

 Please be aware that WA is sending a 12 Years & Under Schoolgirls team to the inaugural National Schoolgirls 

championships also being held in Adelaide at the same time.  Details for these trials can be found on the same website.  

This year's championship will be in Adelaide from August 6th – 14th.  The trial dates can be found on the School Sport WA 

website ( https://www.schoolsportwa.com.au/interstate/afl/).   

In order to nominate for the trials please direct your student(s) to the following School Sport WA website link 

https://www.schoolsportwa.com.au/interstate/afl/boys-12s/ .  All relevant details can be found on this webpage.  If you 

have any queries, please don't hesitate in making contact with me or the School Sport WA office (9264 4879).  

Please also be aware that School Sport WA sends teams interstate for other sports as well.  If you have any students 

that you feel may be interested in trialling for these teams please pass on this information.  To nominate students 

simply follow the same process as above. Nomination details can be found on the same website 

(https://www.schoolsportwa.com.au/ ).  

 

 

 

SATURDAY  23  MARCH 2019  

R o t a r y  To u r  o f  t h e  B l a c kw o od  

h t t p s : / /www .b l a c kw o o d t o u r . i n f o /   

R IDE  FOR  YOUTH  MENTAL  HEALTH  
 
Now in its third year, the Rotary Tour of the Blackwood is one of the most challenging rides in Western Australia. 
Starting by the banks of the mighty Blackwood River, the Full Tour meanders some 130km through stunning 
countryside between beautiful Bridgetown and the magical town sites of Balingup and Nannup, and features over 
2000m of climbing including a Category 4 ascent toward the finish line. 
  
The beautiful Half n Best or Cozy courses are great fun too! 
 
All proceeds from this ride are donated to Blackwood Youth Action, who provide much needed psychological support 
services and mental wellness programs for at-risk youth in the Blackwood region. 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.schoolsportwa.com.au%2Finterstate%2Fafl%2F&data=04%7C01%7Cmelissa.mars%40education.wa.edu.au%7C345b8b9ac1e34cf3d98c08d8dba8e05d%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C637500865698713650%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=l372ylcJWLjmtk8YrFXHXe3zuHScZpk%2FjeTcOp%2FRERs%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.schoolsportwa.com.au%2Finterstate%2Fafl%2Fboys-12s%2F&data=04%7C01%7Cmelissa.mars%40education.wa.edu.au%7C345b8b9ac1e34cf3d98c08d8dba8e05d%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C637500865698723646%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=4Te7WKpFhh%2FSG0cHgIPRoRTPNvh3CIF1NoCxuK4tLr0%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.schoolsportwa.com.au%2F&data=04%7C01%7Cmelissa.mars%40education.wa.edu.au%7C345b8b9ac1e34cf3d98c08d8dba8e05d%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C637500865698723646%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=fHm7v0jyrncdO7MlJ9u7MlFy7gEeuqOXd%2BE5AtHCHwM%3D&reserved=0
https://www.blackwoodtour.info/
https://www.blackwoodtour.info/fulltour
https://www.blackwoodtour.info/halfandbest
https://www.blackwoodtour.info/copy-of-the-half-n-best
https://www.blackwoodtour.info/whyride
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    COMMUNITY NEWS 

 

 

 

 


